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02.05.2012

Dear Sir/Madam

THE ENVIRONMENT ACT 1995

THE HEDGEROWS REGULATIONS 1997

	Application No:
	12/00399/HED

	Applicant’s Name:
	SGR (Bicester1) Ltd

	Proposal:
	Removal of various sections of hedgerow

	Location:
	Bicester Eco Town  Land At Northwest Bicester Banbury Road

	Parish(es):
	 Caversfield

 

	UPRN:
	010011914562


I refer to the above submission, received by the Local Planning Authority on 22.03.2012, seeking approval for removal of the above mentioned hedgerow.

After due consideration I write to inform you that the Local Planning Authority has decided not to issue a Hedgerow Retention Notice in relation to the section of hedge the subject of the application, which you wish to remove.  Therefore the proposed removal of the hedgerow located on the application may now proceed.

The hedgerow removal must be carried out in accordance with the proposal specified in the removal notice submitted to the Local Planning Authority and undertaken within a period of two years beginning with the date on which the removal notice was received by the Authority.
INFORMATIVES

The applicant is advised that the work should be carried out in accordance with the plan (701-014-UA001881-03), documents submitted (Hedgerow Translocation and Arboricultural Advanced Works Specification – Phase 1 dated 23/02/12 and Tree Survey/ Arboricultural Statement) and the email from Hyder Consulting dated the 02 May 2012. 

The applicant is advised that the hedgerows to be removed must be fully checked by a qualified Ecologist prior to any movement of the hedgerows to ensure that no nesting birds are present or will be affected by the movement. 

The Council’s Arboricultural Officer has requested a meeting to discuss an amended planting specification. He can be contacted on 01295 221708 or jon.brewin@cherwell-dc.gov.uk 
Yours faithfully
	Cherwell District Council


	Certified a true copy

[image: image2.emf]
Head of Public Protection & Development Management



	


Head of Public Protection

& Development Management
S:\Planning Control\Printed Dels\12 Dels\12-00399-hed.doc

